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WUTC BENCH DATA REQUEST 25:  

Please compare the average rates of Washington ratepayers of Puget Sound Energy, Washington Water Power and Pacific Power & Light at the time of the Utah Power & Light / Pacific Power & Light merger with average rates of Utah Power & Light's customers at that time.  Similarly, compare 2004 PacifiCorp's average rates in Washington to these pre-merger rates and to the 2004 Washington average rates of PSE, Avista, and PacifiCorp's average rates in Utah. 

RESPONSE:
Data
Staff responds to the WUTC Bench Data Request 25 using available data from the Company’s Response to Staff Data Request No. 183 (DR 183) and the Department of Energy - Energy Information Agency (EIA) “Sales and Revenue Report”.  DR 183 provides PacifiCorp’s average rates by customer class with and without the BPA Residential and Small Farm Exchange.  The EIA data includes customers, dollar revenues, and MWH sales for every electricity provider by state and by the customer classes residential, commercial, industrial, and all customers.  Neither source of data is adjusted for temperature variations and average rates will vary with increases and decreases in consumption.

Using this information, staff calculates average rates as the dollars of revenue divided by the kwh sales.  The “BPA residential exchange” reduces residential rates and small farm rates in Washington, Oregon, and Idaho, but it is not available to Utah customers.  The residential exchange shows up in average industrial rates as some agricultural tariffs are classified as industrial. Washington’s rates are shown with and without the BPA residential exchange.

The data presented in Table 1 shows average residential rates for Washington customers at Avista, Puget Sound Energy, and PacifiCorp, plus PacifiCorp’s average Utah residential rate.  The data covers the years 1989, just after the Utah/Pacific merger, through 2004.

Table 2 presents the average industrial rates for the same period.

Analysis and Explanation

The data shows that average rates have increased 1.1% for PacifiCorp’s Washington residents if the BPA residential exchange is included, but without the residential exchange rates increased 6.8%.  This contrasts with the decline of 9.4% for Utah residents over the same period. 

PacifiCorp’s industrial customers in Washington saw a increase of 16.9%, but in Utah industrial customers enjoyed a 14.2% decrease over the 16 year period.

Although PacifiCorp filed no general rate cases during the period from 1989 through 2000, residential rates in Washington rose from 4.54 cents to 5.25 cents.
  This is primarily due to  decreases in the BPA residential exchange.  In 1999 and 2000 there was no credit from the residential exchange.  The residential exchange was re-instituted during 2001 at the rate of 1.125 cents per kwh.  This accounts for the decrease in Washington residential rates from 2000 through 2004, a time when there were base rate increases for PacifiCorp.  Chart 1 depicts these divergent trends for Washington rates with or without the BPA credit.  

� Rates approved in the PacifiCorp rate case filed in 1999, Docket No. UE-991832 became effective on January 1, 2001. 





